13804 180th Ave. SW Raymond, MN 56282 October 3, 2012

Aviation Distributors and Manufacturers Association 100 N. 20th Street, Suite 400 Philadelphia, PA 19103-1462

Dear ADMA Scholarship Committee,

I would like to express my sincerest thanks to all of you for awarding me your scholarship. All of the funds that I receive from this scholarship will go towards my tuition expenses for the Spring of 2013 at LeTourneau University. The ADMA 2012 Scholarship will greatly reduce the amount of loans that I need to take out for next semester. Scholarship sponsors such as yourselves have made an incredible difference in my life and have allowed me to continue my studies at LeTourneau University. It is encouraging to learn of generous organizations, such as yourselves, who support young people in the aviation industry.

I am currently in my third year of study at LeTourneau University. At this school, I am working towards a degree in Aircraft Systems with an Electrical Technology Concentration. So far, this coursework has been a great fit for me. I enjoy both my aviation maintenance courses and my electrical technology courses. I have also been able to see the difference that my studies at LeTourneau University are making in my knowledge of airplanes. Each time that I travel back to my home airport in Minnesota and help the aircraft mechanics there, I am better able to understand the work that we do in our shop. I am looking forward to this coming Christmas Break when I can again spend time working on aircraft and also finish the training for my instrument rating.

I am excited about completing my degree at LeTourneau University and beginning a career in the field of aviation. I can't wait to see how I can use the Airframe & Powerplant certificate that I will obtain at LeTourneau in the aviation industry. I think that it would be great to gain experience as a mechanic, engineer, and pilot so that I can collaborate with engineers and maintenance specialists to create good avionics and help design easy-to-use cockpit displays.

Once again, I would like thank all of you for your generous support. This scholarship has not only been a blessing financially, but also has served to encourage me in my pursuit of a degree in Aircraft Systems at LeTourneau University.

Sincerely,

Whitney Brouwer

Junior, LeTourneau University

Whitney Browner